
CECA Tells Chancellor: Eyes On The Prize When It Comes To Infrastructure

Ahead of the 2018 Budget, civils contractors have written to the Chancellor of the Exchequer to highlight the pressing 
need for the Government to commit to infrastructure delivery and secure the UK economy.

The Civil Engineering Contractors Association, which represents the companies who work day-to-day to deliver, upgrade, 
and maintain the UK’s transport and utilities networks, have called on Philip Hammond to use his 2018 Budget to:

•	 Commit to the projects outlined in the National Infrastructure Delivery Plan;

•	 Develop a clear, long-term pipeline of work, with commitments to road, rail, and local transport;

•	 Support the development of Sub-National Transport Bodies;

•	 Reform the Apprenticeship Levy in England.

Commenting, CECA Director of External Affairs Marie-Claude Hemming said: “The infrastructure sector is operating 
within historically low sector profit margins, making it increasingly hard for our members to invest for the long term 
in their businesses.

“We believe the Chancellor should use his Budget to commit to projects outlined in the National Infrastructure Delivery 
Plan and to develop and clarify the long-term pipeline of work to secure economic growth across the whole of the UK.

“Mr Hammond must also do all he can to support business growth through the taxation model, to mitigate the 
uncertainties surrounding the potential impact of the UK leaving the European Union next year.

“CECA has long advocated rebalancing the economy and supporting regional economic growth. That’s why we have 
called on the Government to recognise the regional expertise offered by Sub-national Transport Bodies, and to support 
their development so that they can formulate policy priorities based on local needs.

“The UK will require substantial increases in infrastructure investment if we are to keep pace with our global competitors 
as an attractive place to work, live, and invest after Brexit.

“This will require a considerable expansion of the workforce. However, the Apprenticeship Levy in England has failed 
to boost the recruitment of new apprentices, and greater flexibility must be built into how it operates if it is to enable 
our members to train and upskill the workforce of tomorrow.

“A successful infrastructure sector drives economic growth and delivers the transport and utility schemes that businesses 
and communities rely upon every day. 

“It is vital that the Chancellor keeps his eyes on the prize when it comes to infrastructure, and takes steps to deliver 
the certainty of work our members require to boost efficiencies, drive productivity, and deliver the infrastructure 
that powers our economy.”
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Notes to editors

1.	 The Civil Engineering Contractors Association (CECA) represents over 300 contractors of all sizes, covering approximately 80% of the civil engineering market in 
Great Britain. Our members build infrastructure that provides the basis for economic sustainability and quality of life in communities across the country.
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